
Space Boy 
Book I - Lost In Space 

 
Intro 

 
9-year-old Alex helen has always dreamed of launching into space. He 
never wanted to be an astronaut, but always wanted to explore the 
deep depths of space. His parents didn't want him to, though. 
Nevertheless, he had always snuck out, when he could, to make 
sense of a constellation, or just imagine a cool space adventure. His 
parents never allowed him to watch a launch. One day, all that 
changed 
 

 
Chapter 1-the launch 

 
It was a fine summer day. Alex wished he could’ve seen the 
spectacular launch into space, instead, he was stuck inside doing 
chores, while the others (his brother and sisters) were watching their 
favorite shows. “Great”, thought Alex. He could’ve seen it. He 
could’ve been enjoying himself. He could’ve been free. He wasn’t. 
“What a nice summer”, he thought. All he wanted was a normal one.  
 



Little did he know this one is not gonna be normal.  
 
The next morning, he woke up dreading the day. He was doing his 
chores (as usual) then, he got distracted. He had found a box, a 
space-designed one. He never had noticed it, but neither has his 
siblings. Then, he did something that changed his life. He touched it. 
Now, you might think that touching it would do nothing, but no. The 
world started spinning, and before he knew it, he was in the new 
spaceship that NASA was preparing.  
 
“Oh no!” Alex thought. Sure, he loved space, but he was not ready for 
a full on space adventure. “I need stuff!”, he said in his mind. But just 
as he said it, he remembered the heavy packed backpack that had: his 
computer, a bunch of science kits filled with different stuff 
surrounding his computer, his favorite stuffed animals, food, and 
clothes. “Wait!” Yelled Alex. but the spaceship had already been 
blasting off into space. 
 
 
 

Chapter 2-the orbit 
 
 

He was blasting. Blasting away from earth. Blasting away from the 
only home he knew...yet, this was his dream, to explore space. 
“Wait!” he kept on saying. No one heard him. Dang.  
 



“We are about to approach the sun. please buckle up. Thank you 
*click*” said a voice.  
 
The sun?!!?!?!?! Alex thought “I needed to find a seat”. So he went 
searching…and finally found one. Yessssssssssss. He was about to 
buckle up when...foom! He was blasted out of the spaceship!  
 
“Waoh!” Alex yelled, which he found odd. He could breathe in 
space?! Weird…foom! “Woah!” he said (again) as he was being 
whisked away. He had been pulled into the spaceship. Then, 
everything was black.  
 
He woke up an hour later in a metal bar prison. “Huh?” Alex 
mumbled. He was in a separate cell from the only other person in the 
U.F.O. Everyone else was an alien.  
 
“What the-?” Alex mumbled softly. 
 
“I know, right? That’s what I thought when I was here.” said the boy in 
the spaceship. His voice was oddly familiar...  
 
“who are you?” Alex asked the boy in the other cell, keen that the 
aliens wouldn’t hear me.  
 
“My name is Max. Max helen.”  
 
“Max what?!!?” Alex asked. 
 
“Max helen.” replied Max. 
 
“That’s MY last name!!!!” Alex exclaimed.  
 



Whoops. The aliens heard him. The aliens (I can’t say for sure) were 
cursing.  
 
“We need to get out of here!” Alex yelled.  
 
“Tell me something I don’t know!” he yelled back.  
 
KABOOM!! There was a huge explosion. Almost everything on the 
ship was blown up. Alex was thrown back. So was Max. The aliens, 
well, let's just say they were the most angriest creatures in the 
universe, were flying through the space too. Alex later would find out 
it was Max who touched a secret self destruct button to blow up the 
entire thing. They were floating in space again. Orbiting… 
 
 
 

Chapter 3-planet g4-100 
 

Alex woke up. He was floating in space. Breathing. Still breathing in 
space. He wondered why...Max was beside him. They were in front of 
a planet that he (or..nobody) had ever seen.  
 
“What should we do?” Alex asked Max feebly.  
 
“Dunno. Might as well get shelter...”, answered max.  
 
They tried to move to the planet. It was no use. “Damn.” Alex said. 
“This is gonna be hard.”  
 
 



One hour later… 
 

“Still haven’t come up with an idea!” said Max after an hour of 
thinking. “Hmmmmm…”  
 
“can we find some pieces of space junk to 
 build a ship?” Alex said.  
 
“That might work…” They worked on making a spaceship for hours. 
Finally, They had finished it.  
 
“What time is it?” asked Max. “Well, it won’t matter, will it?”  
 
When the spaceship was finally done, they dived in and buckled 
ourselves. “Not too bad,” Alex chuckled. They were preparing for the 
launch. 3...2...1 BLAST OFF! They were zooming to planet. To the 
unknown...BOOM! They landed on the unknown planet. 
 
 
 Alex woke up. Max was still unconscious. He didn’t know where they 
were. He didn’t know anything. Just then He felt something. 
Something lept on his nerves and won’t let go. He didn’t exactly know 
what it was, but he should hide. Max had just woken up.  
 
“We NEED to get out of here.” Alex told him.  
 
“I know.” responded Max. They ran right behind the most disgusting 
bush just in time. Two creatures (aliens) were talking together. They 
were the same type of  aliens that they saw on the U.F.O. Just then, 
Alex saw something. A sign. “Look.” Whispered Alex. It read 
“welcome to planet g4-100.” 



 
 
 
 
 

Chapter 4-the prison 
 
 

Alex and Max were gaping. Gaping at the sign that they had read.  
 
“Planet g4-100?” asked Max, feebly.  
 
“Dunno,” Alex said, half aware of what was happening. “This is not in 
the solar system..” Alex said.  
 
There was a gurgling noise from behind. The Aliens had spotted 
them. (uh oh…) they were immediately caught. they were forced into a 
cell. Into the darkness… 
 
 

Moments later… 
 

“Where are we?” Asked max.  
 
“Dunno” Said alex “don’t ask me...”.  
 
There was a BOOM and a third person was shoved in. the door 
slammed shut and a girl fell into a cell. She fell unconscious, and it 
took a little while for her to wake up. They didn’t dare talk when she 



did though. She opened her mouth, about to say something. Alex 
shook his head. But Max gave a half head shake half you-can-talk 
look.  
 
Alex sighed. It was stressful enough to be stuck, but to have his lost 
brother lovesick with a stranger is another thing.  
 
They spent the next 5 hours in silence, then Max opened his mouth, 
but quickly closed it.  
 
After a while, Alex heard a yell of anger and a blast. There had been 
many yells, but not a blast. Everyone jumped. The door was blasted 
open. So were the cells of they’re prison. Max, Alex and the girl ran 
out the door before the alien could shout another curse word. They 
dashed out of the prison room.  
 
As they ran, Alex asked “what’s your name?” 
 
“Emily” answered Emily.  
 
They ran All the way to the main area, where we were met by a million 
alien guards.  
 
“We… have to go” Said max. They ran as the aliens were hot on their 
trail.  
 
“Over there!” Yelled emily. She was pointing to a huge pile of debris.  
 
They all dived behind it as the aliens ran past them.  
 
“We’re safe.” sighed Max.  
 



“OH, DON’T THINK YOU’RE SAFE SO EASILY” said a monstrous/ 
robotic voice. We turned around. 
 
 

Chapter 5-the escape 
 

They were cornered. No way to escape from the alien robotic lord, 
except… Then, it happened. Alex’s hands glowed a bright galaxy blue 
BOOM the blast had the force of a blackhole. They were all blasted 
backwards into the unknown once more. 
 
They woke up. No one was there except them.  
 
“Can you breath in space?” Alex asked Emily.  
 
“Well, how do you think I got here?” replied Emily.  
 
Max laughed.  
 
 

To be continued... 


